

MINUTES OF THE **ANNUAL** MEETING OF WOOTTON BRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 17 MAY 2011 AT 7.00PM IN WOOTTON COMMUNITY PRIMARY SCHOOL, CHURCH ROAD, WOOTTON BRIDGE.

Present : Councillor Ken Morris Chairman  
Councillor Steve Porter Vice Chairman  
Councillors Brian Ballard Dick Doran Barrie Hailstone  
Roy Murphy Miss Sarah Fulford Rob Ashley

Also present: 24 Members of the public  
Councillor B Blezzard – Havenstreet & Asheys Parish Council  
Val Cooper - Parish Clerk

*Matters raised during the Open Forum*

- *No Matters were raised in the Open Forum.*

Item 14 was brought forward to Item 1A by the Chairman.

1A. POTENTIAL DEVELOPMENT SITES AFFECTING WOOTTON BRIDGE

To receive an update from Planning Services on proposed sites for housing development.

**11/153.** Oliver Boulter from Planning Services gave a presentation on the Island Plan Core Strategy and Strategic Housing Land Availability Assessment (SHLAA). The Core Strategy is a document the Isle of Wight Council are required to prepare and will set out the strategic context for development on the Isle of Wight over the next 15 years. The SHLAA does not allocate land for development but examines the extent to which possible sites are suitable, available and achievable over a given timeframe. The SHLAA does not imply that planning permission will be sought and/or granted.

Concern was expressed about the reported potential yield of 599 dwellings from 9 sites in Wootton Bridge. This is 2/3rds of the total potential dwellings (852) for the 12 areas which make up the Rural Service Centres and wider rural areas. Mr Boulter stated that although he cannot say there will not be a certain level of development in Wootton Bridge, he felt it was safe to say that it will be significantly less than has been reported in the local press. The dwellings being proposed for the Isle of Wight will be a mixture of private and shared ownership as well as social housing. The dwellings will be to meet existing demand from the Island as well as migration.

A lively discussion took place about there being insufficient infrastructure to sustain a high level of development in Wootton Bridge, as well as concern about the proposals for Ryde and Newport due to the road linking the two towns going through Wootton Bridge.

The meeting was informed that the Core Strategy is out for a period of representation and anyone can write in and say if they support it or not and give their reasons why. All of the information is on the Isle of Wight Council's website [www.iwight.com/island](http://www.iwight.com/island) plan.

1B. ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR AND TO RECEIVE THE DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE.

**11/154.** Nominations were invited for the election of Chairman for the forthcoming year.  
RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR KEN MORRIS IS ELECTED TO SERVE AS PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR  
Councillor K Morris duly signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

2. ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR.

**11/155.** Nominations were invited for the election of Vice Chairman for the forthcoming year.  
RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR STEVE PORTER IS ELECTED TO SERVE AS VICE-CHAIRMAN FOR THE FORTHCOMING YEAR.

3. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE.

**11/156.** Apologies for absence were received from Councilor P Mundell.

4. APPOINTMENT OF REPRESENTATIVES TO:-

**11/157. IWALCs Executive Committee.**

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR DICK DORAN IS ELECTED TO SERVE AS REPRESENTATIVE ON THE IWALC EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE.

**11/158. Wootton Bridge Village Partnership.**

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLORS KEN MORRIS AND DICK DORAN ARE ELECTED TO SERVE AS REPRESENTATIVES ON THE WOOTTON BRIDGE VILLAGE PARTNERSHIP.

**11/159. Wootton Youth Club.**

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLORS ROB ASHLEY AND STEVE PORTER ARE ELECTED TO SERVE ON THE WOOTTON YOUTH CLUB MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

**11/160. Wootton Fairway Association.**

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR BRIAN BALLARD IS ELECTED TO SERVE ON THE WOOTTON FAIRWAY ASSOCIATION.

**11/161. Arreton Charity Trust.**

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR PETER MUNDELL IS ELECTED TO SERVE ON THE ARRETON CHARITY TRUST.

**11/162. Island Waste Advisory Group.**

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR ROY MURPHY IS ELECTED TO SERVE ON THE ISLAND WASTE ADVISORY GROUP.

**11/163. Dog Warden Liaison Group.**

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR BARRIE HAILSTONE IS ELECTED TO SERVE ON THE DOG WARDEN LIAISON GROUP.

**11/164. Wight in Bloom.**

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR SARAH FULFORD IS ELECTED TO SERVE ON THE WIGHT IN BLOOM GROUP.

**11/165. Any other representatives.**

No other representatives were needed at this time.

5. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 19 APRIL 2011

**11/166.** RESOLVED – THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 19 APRIL 2011 BE APPROVED AS A CORRECT RECORD AND SIGNED BY THE CHAIRMAN.

6. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST.

**11/167.** Councillor R Murphy declared a personal and prejudicial interest in matters relating to the WICI and to the Planning Application for Fair Oak Farm, Lower Woodside Road, Wootton Bridge - Construction of building for keeping of pigs and chickens.

Councillor D Doran declared a personal and prejudicial interest in matters relating to the Proposed Development sites for Wootton Bridge.

Councillor R Ashley declared a personal and prejudicial interest in matters relating to the Darwins development at Woodside Bay.

7. MATTERS ARISING.

Progress reports only.

**11/168. Doctors Surgery (Minute 11/128)**

The local member had spoken to Property Services about what was happening with the proposed new Doctors Surgery. He was informed that a meeting had taken place with the Practice Doctors and the PCT and things are progressing quite quickly now but will still take a few months before work begins. This will be put on the Agenda in three months time for an update.

**11/169, Woodside Bay Holiday Park Development (Minute 11/131)**

A letter had been sent to the local MP, Andrew Turner, regarding the concern about the erosion of the coastline at Woodside Bay. A reply was awaited. The local member reported that he is to have a meeting with the agent for Darwins to try and resolve the issue.

**11/170. Woodside Nursing Home - planning condition regarding the road upgrade** (Minute 11/131)  
At the last meeting it was reported that the tarmac is breaking up already from the works to the road following the building work at Woodside Nursing Home. The local member is still trying to ascertain the nursing home's obligations set out in the planning conditions.

**11/171. Litter picking equipment** (Minute 11/135).  
The Clerk had contacted the Environmental Officer for litter picking equipment and is awaiting delivery of the same.

**11/172. Community Payback** (Minute 11/146).  
Suggestions had been made regarding possible use of the Community Payback scheme. These included:-

- fixing and smartening up the white paint on the safety gates at either end of the old railway
- care and attention to the old school building in New Road
- less indiscreet signage outside Bumbles
- whether a carpenter/joiner could join the workers in building seats or fencing for the play area.

These suggestions are to be forwarded to Simon Dennis.

**11/173. Cutting Back of Hedges in New Road** (Minute 11/138)  
The local member had been informed that notices were served last year on householders to attend to their hedges. The Isle of Wight Council have not had reason to serve similar notices this year but have asked the local superintendent to check the situation and liaise with householders to encourage them to cut back hedges if necessary before getting involved in enforcement action.

**11/174. Proposed ending of Discretionary Fares for Pupils attending faith schools.**  
It was reported that other local authorities have ended discretionary fares for pupils attending faith schools if the school is outside of the pupil's local area. Pupils attending non faith schools do not get discretionary fares if they go to a school out of their area. Following discussion it was felt that as long as no one is being discriminated against then the Parish Council did not wish to get involved.

**11/175. Extra evening session at the Isle of Wight Youth Club.**  
The extra evening is being well attended and has been successful so far. Unfortunately the original budget for this extra session only took into account one youth leader, whereas two are required so this will use up the funding put aside more rapidly.

**11/176. Lettings from the use of the Youth Club Building.**  
It was reported that payment for 40% of the lettings had been received. However, the figure paid seems low, which is being queried.

8. PLANNING APPLICATIONS.

To comment on the following applications:-

**11/177.** P/00544/11 TCP/1231/B  
49 Station Road, Wootton Bridge  
Demolition of first floor rear extension; alterations; proposed first floor rear extension to provide additional treatment rooms.

RESOLVED – THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL OBJECTS TO APPLICATION P/00544/11 TCP/1231/B DUE TO THE SIZE OF THE EXTENSION BEING OUT OF KEEPING WITH THE NEIGHBOURING PROPERTIES AND THE POTENTIAL FOR INCREASED PARKING OF CARS IN AN AREA ALREADY IDENTIFIED AS HAVING PARKING PROBLEMS.

**11/178.** P/00534/11 TCP/20059/R  
Fair Oak Farm, Lower Woodside Road, Wootton Bridge  
Construction of building for keeping of pigs and chickens (corrected location).  
RESOLVED – THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL RAISES NO OBJECTIONS TO APPLICATION P/0534/11 TCP/20059/R.

**11/179.** P/00557/11 – LDC/30264/A  
Copse end, Lower Woodside Road, Wootton Bridge  
Lawful Development Certificate for continued use of property as a dwelling.  
RESOLVED – THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL DOES NOT WISH TO COMMENT ON APPLICATION P/00557/11 – LDC/30264/A.

**To receive any notices of planning decisions, appeals, Tree Preservation Orders, etc.**

Continued .....

**11/180. Decisions.**

- P/00012/11 – Approved
- P/00013/11 – Refused
- P/00242/11 – Approved
- P/00283/11 – Approved
- P/00318/11 – Approved

**11/181. Mobile Street Trading Request**

An application had been received for a whole Island Mobile street trading request from 0800 to 0500 the following morning. – 0800 to 0500 following morning.

RESOLVED – THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL RAISES NO OBJECTIONS TO THE MOBILE STREET TRADING REQUEST.

9. PARISH COUNCILLOR AREAS OF RESPONSIBILITY

To review the effectiveness of Parish Councillor 'areas of responsibility' and to agree any changes.

**11/182. RESOLVED – THAT AREAS OF RESPONSIBILITY HAVE BEEN EFFECTIVE AND WILL REMAIN AS FOLLOWS:-**

- Highways/Transport – Councillor Roy Murphy
- IT & Communications – Councillor Dick Doran
- Human Resources – Councillor Ken Morris
- Planning – Councillor Barry Abraham
- Environment/ECO – Councillor Barrie Hailstone
- Governance/Finance – Councillor Brian Ballard
- Property/Risks – Councillor Steve Porter
- Standards/Code of Conduct - Councillor Sarah Fulford
- Projects/Development – Councillor Rob Ashley
- Policy – Councillor Pete Mundell

10. MONTHLY REPORT OF ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCIL ISSUES AFFECTING THE VILLAGE

To receive the monthly report by the Local Member.

**11/183.** Councillor Abraham reported that his role as Cabinet Member had changed. He will no longer be Community Safety (although he will retain responsibility for the Fire Service). He will be taking on Culture and Heritage, as well as Libraries and Youth.

11. NEIGHBOURHOOD ACTION PANEL

To discuss the progress made by the Neighbourhood Action Panel

**11/184.** The Local Action Group had met to discuss issues including speeding in Mary Rose Avenue. Highways had responded to say that they do not view this as an issue. The only way Highways would put in traffic calming measures is if £50,000 can be raised. Fishbourne lights had also been discussed, with Highways not viewing these lights as a problem. PC Nick Massey has been requested to raise this issue to the next level. The next item to take forward is the difficulty in crossing the road at the Sloop and visibility still being an issue at the crossing at Harwoods. The next meeting will be in three months, with the group still finding their way forward.

12. PLAY AREA AT THE RECREATION GROUND

**11/185. To consider quotations received regarding fencing for the play area, as well as for any additional play equipment**

Councillor Ballard referred to approximately £5,000 being in the reserve account for work to the recreation ground. Two quotations had been received for fencing of the play area as well as a quotation for baby swings and a new slide. Councillor Ballard felt there were three options. Firstly, to proceed with the fencing as set out in one of the quotations, secondly, to try and construct some wooden fencing around the play area or thirdly, to do nothing.

RESOLVED – THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL GIVE PERMISSION FOR COUNCILLOR B BALLARD TO USE THE RESERVE FUNDS SET ASIDE FOR WORK TO THE RECREATION GROUND FOR FENCING OF THE PLAY AREA AND FOR ADDITIONAL PLAY EQUIPMENT, IF GRANT FUNDING CANNOT BE ACHIEVED.

Continued .....

**11/186. To look at grant funding for the proposed improvements to the play area, as well as the possibility of contributions and fund raising.**

The Clerk had ascertained that up to £10,000 from Awards for All (with no match funding required) was available, with a 60% success rate being quoted. Parish Councils are eligible to make an application for this funding if they meet the criteria laid down.

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR B BALLARD AND THE CLERK WOULD MEET TO PROGRESS THE GRANT FUNDING APPLICATION FORM FOR THE PLAY AREA.

13. COMMUNITY BUS SERVICE

To report on the progress made regarding volunteer bus drivers and the draft Protocol.

**11/187.** Councillor B Blezzard from Havenstreet & Asheys Parish Council and Councillor D Doran from Wootton Bridge Parish Council explained the Community Bus Service proposals. Following the last meeting, an advertisement was put in the County Press for volunteer bus drivers to come forward. Southern Vectis will make buses available and provide training. Eight volunteer drivers had come forward by the time of the meeting. There is now a need for Wootton Bridge and Havenstreet & Asheys Parish Councils to submit their joint bid to the Isle of Wight Council and to put forward a suggested route for Southern Vectis to consider. Concessionary fares will stand on the bus journeys, with an opportunity to charge other users. A circular route was discussed and the race is now on for the twelve interested communities to bid for one of the eight buses being made available. One of the issues that needs further discussion is the possibility of extending the bus service for Havenstreet and Asheys outside of the free bus use. The current offer of the free bus is only for one year, and it was felt it will be up to communities to prove this scheme works. It is envisaged that the buses will be made available after the school run and during school holidays but not at weekends or bank holidays.

Councillors D Doran and B Blezzard were thanked for their hard work in progressing this scheme.

14. POTENTIAL DEVELOPMENT SITES AFFECTING WOOTTON BRIDGE

This was carried forward to Item 1A.

15. ISLAND PLAN LOCAL REGULATION 27 PROPOSED SUBMISSION CORE STRATEGY – PERIOD FOR REPRESENTATION

To decide whether to make a representation on the proposed submission prior to 27 May 2011.

**11/188.** It had been decided to postpone the representation on the proposed submission regarding the above to after the presentation on the proposed housing development sites.

RESOLVED – THAT A SMALL SUB COMMITTEE WOULD MEET TO DRAFT THE REPRESENTATION ON THE ISLAND PLAN LOCAL REGULATION 27 PROPOSED SUBMISSION CORE STRATEGY AND CIRCULATE THIS TO THE OTHER COUNCILLORS FOR THEIR COMMENTS PRIOR TO SUBMITTING THIS TO THE ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCIL BY THE DEADLINE OF 27 MAY 2011.

16. GATEWAY SIGNAGE

To consider quotations received for replacement of the village signs.

**11/189.** Quotations had been received for a replacement village sign. A Vitreous enamel tray (1200 x 400 mm) will cost approximately £320 - £410, dependant on artwork and colours. The fixing posts already in place had been inspected and visually look in good order.

- RESOLVED - THAT THE CLERK WOULD CONTACT THE GRAPHIC DESIGNER FOR A DESIGN TO INCORPORATE THE HERON THEME.

– THAT TWO REPLACEMENT VILLAGE SIGNS SHOULD BE PURCHASED, WITH A VIEW TO REPLACING THE OTHER SIGN REQUIRED IN DUE COURSE.

17. ADVERTISING SIGNAGE IN THE VILLAGE

To consider a request for reduced advertising signage in the village and how to improve the visual impact.

**11/190.** It was agreed that advertising signage in the High Street could be more discreet. Mention was made of money that had been made available to Bumbles Lane a few years ago which could be used for more attractive signage.

RESOLVED – THAT THE CLERK WOULD INVESTIGATE WHETHER THERE IS ANY MONEY IN THE RESERVE ACCOUNT FOR BUMBLES LANE WITH A VIEW TO MORE DISCREET SIGNAGE BEING INSTALLED.

18. PARTY IN THE PARK – 16 JULY 2011

To inform members of the progress of this year's party in the Park arrangements.

**11/191.** The Clerk informed the meeting that the various Licences have been applied for and signs put up at the Recreation Ground. The Social Committee have been meeting regularly to sort out the activities for this year and will be meeting again on 7 June 2011.

19. HIGHWAY MATTERS

To consider any current or outstanding Highway issues.

**11/192. Wootton Traffic Order.** Following the response made by the Parish Council to the proposals for yellow lining in the village, Highways have replied and agreed with approximately 90% of the requests made by the Parish Council. The working group wish to go back to Highways about a couple of the decisions they have made.

RESOLVED – THAT THE WORKING GROUP BE DELEGATED RESPONSIBILITY TO MAKE DECISIONS ON THE WOOTTON TRAFFIC ORDER.

20. MODEL PUBLICATION SCHEME ANNUAL REVIEW.

**11/193. To reaffirm the adoption of the Model Publication Scheme (originally adopted by the Parish Council in November 2008).**

Members were reminded that the Parish Council adopted the new Model Publication Scheme at the end of 2008. A copy of the guide to information and the new scheme is on the Parish Council's website. The reaffirming of the model publication scheme is a procedural matter. The Clerk had checked the Model Publication Scheme for any changes that may be required, with none being found.

RESOLVED – THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL REAFFIRMED THE ADOPTION OF THE MODEL PUBLICATION SCHEME.

21. VILLAGE PARTNERSHIP

**11/194. To endorse the minutes of the Village Partnership meeting held on 25 January 2011.**

The minutes of the Village Partnership Meeting had been signed off at the Village Partnership meeting on 10 May 2011. A copy was emailed to members with their briefing notes sent with the Agenda for the May Parish Council Meeting.

RESOLVED – THAT THE VILLAGE PARTNERSHIP MEETING MINUTES OF 25 JANUARY 2011 BE ENDORSED BY THE PARISH COUNCIL.

**11/195. To report on the Village Partnership Meeting held on 10 May 2011.**

Other than Party in the Park, mentioned earlier at Item 18, issues discussed at the Village Partnership Meeting included:-

- Judging of the Best Kept Village Competition being ongoing until June. Paul from PGL informed the meeting that they undertake a fortnightly litter pick on the beach. Two local residents from Woodside also do litter picking when out and about.
- Scouts have seen more vandalism to their hut since the Play Area was put in – this has been passed to the Local Action Group for consideration.
- The Duke of Kent had visited Wootton Station on 10 May as part of his visit to the Steam Railway and he seemed impressed by what he had seen.

22. VICTORIAN FOUNTAIN

**11/196. To decide whether to install a plaque on the house owners wall regarding the Victoria Fountain.**

At the last meeting mention was made of the householder not allowing the Victorian Fountain to be moved but giving permission for a plaque to be put up on his wall giving the history of the fountain.

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR MURPHY WOULD DRAFT THE WORDING FOR THE WALL PLAQUE IN RESPECT OF THE VICTORIAN FOUNTAIN.

- THAT COUNCILLOR PORTER WOULD OBTAIN A PRICE FOR THE WALL PLAQUE ONCE THE WORDING HAS BEEN DECIDED.

23. COMMITTEES AND MEETINGS.

To report on the following meetings:-

**11/197. IWALC Executive.**

Councillor Doran had attended the IWALC Executive meeting on 21<sup>st</sup> April 2011. Items discussed included the Island Games, with a request made for volunteers and an encouraging report from Lee Matthews. A presentation had been given by Barry Cooke of the Isle of Wight Council about the Community Right to Buy. This is not law yet but is good news in protecting buildings for the community as it gives a pause for a local group to raise funding. The next meeting of the IWALC Executive is on Thursday 19 May 2011 when protocols between Parish Councils and the Isle of Wight Council is on the Agenda. The training programme had been circulated to all Councillors who were encouraged to attend.

**11/198. BIFFA.**

Councillor Murphy had attended the BIFFA meeting and felt that the issue of Wheelie Bins was a "fait accompli". He was told the implementation date is January or February of next year, with new vehicles having to be ordered. Councillor Abraham referred to the woefully inadequate recycling numbers for the Isle of Wight and the land fill tax that is paid. He hoped that people will see why more recycling needs to be encouraged. Some of the feedback from the Consultation shows that people feel wheelie bins are a good idea and he stressed that there is no intention for food waste collection to be fortnightly. Councillor Murphy felt an article needs to go in the County Press about what is being envisaged to go in each bin. A concern was put forward about whether special arrangements would be put in place for people who have to drive their rubbish to a different part of the road for collection, as well as whether rubbish put out for recycling is actually recycled or put in with general rubbish.

24. CORRESPONDENCE.

For information only.

**11/199. Fund raising event for purchase of new books for Wootton Primary School.**

A letter been received from Wootton Primary School asking for donations to a fundraising event towards purchasing of new books. Twelve members of staff will be abseiling at Little Canada on 4<sup>th</sup> June – hoping to raise as much as possible through sponsorship.

RESOLVED – THAT THE LETTER AND SPONSORSHIP FORMS WOULD BE MADE AVAILABLE IN THE HELP AND INFORMATION CENTRE IN BRANNON WAY.

25. ACCOUNTS.

**11/200. To report on the internal audit of the 2010/2011 accounts held on 6 May 2011.**

The internal audit was carried out on 6 May 2011, with no matters arising to give cause for concern. The accounts were duly signed off by the internal auditor.

**11/201. To receive and approve the 2010/2011 accounts.**

The Accounting Statement had been sent to Councillors with their Briefing Notes.

RESOLVED – THAT NO MATTERS AROSE WHICH GAVE CAUSE FOR CONCERN ON THE ACCOUNTING STATEMENT, WHICH THE CHAIRMAN AND CLERK DULY SIGNED.

**11/202. To complete the annual governance statement which forms part of the Annual Return Statement for the year end 31 March 2011.**

A copy of the Annual Governance Statement had been sent to Councillors with their Briefing Notes.

RESOLVED THAT THE PARISH COUNCIL AGREED WITH ALL OF THE ACCOUNTING STATEMENTS IN SECTION 2 OF THE ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT WHICH WAS THEN DULY SIGNED BY THE CHAIRMAN AND THE CLERK.

**11/203. To inform members of the date of the external audit for the 2010/2011 accounts.**

The external audit of accounts will be held on 20 June 2011.

**11/204. To inform members that the 2010/2011 accounts must be approved and signed off by 30 June 2010.**

A reminder will be on the agenda for the June Parish Council meeting.

**11/205. To consider and approve the accounts for payment.**

Members were presented with the accounts for payment.

RESOLVED – THAT THE ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT TOTALLING £4,904.50, A COPY OF WHICH FORMS APPENDIX A OF THESE MINUTES, BE PAID.

26. DATE OF JUNE 2011 MEETING

**11/206. To remind members of the change of date for the June Parish Council Meeting.**

The Parish Council Meeting in June will be held on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Tuesday of the month (14<sup>th</sup> June) to accommodate the Clerk's annual leave. Previously agreed at the December 2010 Parish Council Meeting (Minute No. 10/493).

27. TO RECEIVE ANY ITEMS FOR INCLUSION ON THE NEXT AGENDA.

**11/207. Complaints about the Mill Pond**

Tyres had been arranged in the water at the Lakeside Inn to look like the Lochness Monster.

RESOLVED – THE CLERK WOULD WRITE TO LAKESIDE AND ASK FOR PERMISSION FOR THE TYRES TO BE REMOVED.

**11/208. Pump Lane – Table and Benches and infilling of land underneath.**

The Clerk had already arranged for a quotation to be given for maintenance work to tables, benches and land following the receipt of the Health & Safety report which showed some defects. It is hoped the quotation will be available for the June meeting.

**11/209. High Street sign for the Car Park.**

It was reported that there is signage going down the High Street for Parking, Toilets and Wheelchair accessibility but nothing coming up the High Street.

RESOLVED – THAT THE CLERK WOULD LOOK INTO THE ISSUE OF NO SIGN BEING IN PLACE IN THE HIGH STREET FOR THE CAR PARK OR TOILETS.

**11/210. Parking at the Sloop/Slipway**

It was reported that parking on the slipway is still an issue, with people parking on the pavement and making visibility difficult to get on to the road.

RESOLVED – THAT COUNCILLOR ABRAHAM WOULD CHASE THE SITUATION REGARDING THE PARKING ON THE SLIPWAY AND HOPEFULLY REPORT BACK TO THE NEXT MEETING.

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9.30 p.m.

Signed .....

Date .....